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The Rotary bell, a common sight at
Rotary club meetings, has a history
rooted in an attendance contest
between clubs in 1922. The losing club,
London, was tasked with providing a
prize to the winning club, New York City.
The prize was a bell mounted on wood
from HMS Victory, Admiral Nelson's
ship. This bell, initially a symbol of the
contest, has since become a symbol of
order, discipline, and time management
within Rotary meetings. 

History of The Rotary Bell



The bell informs us with its sound the
beginning of the Rotary meeting, at
which time people present should stand,
same as at the end, in order to salute the
national and Rotary flags. The gavel
symbolizes the authority invested in the
Rotarian elected to the highest position
in Rotary, and through him, reminds
those present of his authority. When
presidents transmit their positions to
their successors at the end of their
mandate, they give the bell their last hit
turning the gavel over to their successor,
symbolizing the transfer of authority.



The first issue was published in January 1911 as
The National Rotarian. It included news items from
existing clubs, announcements of new clubs, and
an essay by Paul P. Harris

Early on, the magazine focused on business
ethics, character development, and
membership growth. Throughout the years,
well-known critics and authors, along with
popular artists and photographers,
contributed their work to its covers and
pages.

In the 1940s, the magazine published many
commentaries about the effects of war by
prominent writers and leaders such as
Sherwood Anderson, Winston Churchill,
Thomas Mann, H.G. Wells, Mohandas K.
Gandhi, George Bernard Shaw, Pearl S. Buck,
and J. Edgar Hoover. A selection of these
articles was reprinted in three booklets from
1942 to 1947. 

From its beginnings as a 12-page periodical, The
Rotarian has grown into an award-winning
publication with a circulation of over 500,000,
inspiring the creation of a host of Rotary regional
magazines. 

History of Rotary magazine 

https://www.rotary.org/en/history-paul-harris-rotary-founder
https://books.google.com/books?uid=112136648115569964101&as_coll=1005&source=gbs_lp_bookshelf_list


Installation of New office
bearers for the year 2025-26

Rotary Club of Mysore South East 





















Distribution of note books to the
students of Pahilwan Basavaiaha

govt higher primary school,
Jayanagara

Projects done in the month of
July



Celebrated achievement of ten meritorious students - two of them are
our Annets, by honouring them during the weekly meeting yesterday

along with our Innerwheel Club. 





Celebrated Doctor's day by honouring two eminent
doctors and  Rotarian doctors in our Club .



Members of RMSE attended Installation ceremony of
President of IW Club of Mysore Southeast Mrs

Srilakshmi Vasudevan and her team on 16/07/2025.
RMSE President Rtn Muralidhar YV released bulletin of

IWC of Mysore Southeast , 'Vanitha'. RMSE Secretary
Rtn Suresh, Rtn Vasudevan, Rtn Ravindra, Rtn Mahesh

and Rtn Seema Mariswamy attended the function.

Installation of IWC of Mysore Southeast 



New President and team of Vishwaprajna
Highschool was installed on 19th in the school

premises. On this occasion they honoured house
keeping staffs of the institution.

Installation of Interact Club



New President and team of Vishwaprajna Composit PU
College was installed in their campus .



Installation of New office bearers of Rotaract
club of Mysore South East 



Editors message 
Dear Fellow Rotarians,

As we step into a brand new Rotary year, we are greeted with a theme that truly

resonates with the spirit of our organization — UNITE FOR GOOD in a world

that often feels divided, our shared commitment to service, fellowship, and

understanding has never been more important.

The beginning of the new Rotary year is not just a change in the calendar, but a

renewed opportunity to join hands, embrace new ideas, and strengthen the bonds

that connect us. Together, we can transform small acts of kindness into ripples of

positive change, making a difference not only in our local communities but also

around the world.

This year, let us remember that unity is not about uniformity — it’s about

bringing together our diverse skills, perspectives, and experiences, and channeling

them toward the common purpose of doing good. 

May this Rotary year inspire us to listen more deeply, collaborate more openly,

and serve more passionately. Let us UNITE FOR GOOD— and in doing so, light

the way for others to follow.

Wishing you and your families a year filled with purpose, joy, and service.

Yours in Rotary,

Shubha Muralidhar

Editor


